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ST. PATRICK’S 
Aurora 

ST. MICHAEL’S  
Union Springs 

ST. PATRICK’S 
        Moravia 

OUR LADY OF THE LAKE 
King Ferry  

Good Shepherd 
Catholic Community 

  P.O. Box 296, Aurora, NY  13026 
                          May 27, 2018 
E-mail: gscc@dor.org    www.thegoodshepherd.cc 

Remember in prayer those preparing for Marriage: 
 

II Stephanie Slavik & Nathan Papso 
    St. Patrick’s, Aurora, June 9, 2018 

PARISH STAFF: 

REV. WILLIAM A. MOORBY - Pastor 

CATHY KANALLEY-Office Administrator 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR: 

Marilyn Paradise  Daytime - 315/364-7197 

BULLETIN EDITOR/CEMETERY: Lorraine Fitch 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Elizabeth Harper 315-729-8962 or 

elizabethharper@verizon.net 

Cathy or Lorraine - 364-7197 

PARISH OFFICE: 

299 Main Street, Aurora 

315/364-7197 

Monday-Thursday  

8:00AM-4:00PM and by appointment 
 

BAPTISM - Please call the Parish Office for an appointment 

MARRIAGE - Couples must contact the Parish Office six 
months prior to the celebration. 
 

RECONCILIATION - Confessions will be held on First 
Fridays from 8:00am—8:45am at Our Lady of the Lake  be-
fore First Friday Mass & Benediction; at St. Michael Church 
on the first Saturday of each month from 4:00pm—4:45pm 
and at St. Patrick’s, Moravia, before the 8:30am Sunday Mass 
beginning at 8:00am.  
 

COMMUNION FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND/ 
SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK - If a 
loved one is seriously ill or would like to receive Holy Com-
munion at home, please call the Parish Office. 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) - Non-
Catholics interested in learning more about the Catholic Faith 
are invited to speak to any staff member or call the Parish 
Office. 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS - Welcome! Please introduce your-
selves to the Parish Staff. We want to get to know you. 
 

REGISTRATION - Every family within the Parish should be 
registered. Please contact the office for a registration form. If 
you move to another parish, change your address or have ad-
ditions or deletions to your family, please notify the Parish 
Office. Forms are available at each worship site.  

 The Most Holy Trinity  

What can I do, with the guidance of the 
Holy Spirit to transform my family, my 
community, the world?  ? 
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    Schedule for May 27 to June 3, 2018 

               Readings for the week of May 27, 2018 
 

 Sunday: Dt 4:32-34, 39-40/Ps 33:4-5, 6, 9, 18-19, 20, 22 [12b]/
Rom 8:14-17/Mt 28:16-20 
Monday: 1 Pt 1:3-9/Ps 111:1-2, 5-6, 9 and 10c [5]/Mk 10:17-27 
Tuesday: 1 Pt 1:10-16/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [2a]/Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday: 1 Pt 1:18-25/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12a]/Mk 
10:32-45 
Thursday: Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 [6]/Lk 
1:39-56 
Friday: 1 Pt 4:7-13/Ps 96:10, 11-12, 13 [13b]/Mk 11:11-26 
Saturday: Jude 17, 20b-25/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6 [2b]/Mk 11:27-33 
Next Sunday: Ex 24:3-8/Ps 116:12-13, 15-16, 17-18 [13]/Heb 9:11-
15/Mk 14:12-16, 22-26 
 

              MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Saturday: 5/26 - The Most Holy Trinity 

   Vigil Mass: 5:00 PM at St. Michael’s, Union Springs 
  + For Ferdinand Morsh by Nancey 
 

Sunday: 5/27 - The Most Holy Trinity 
    Mass:  8:30AM at St. Patrick’s, Moravia 
       +For Ray Morey by Louise & Family 
    Mass: 9:00AM at St. Patrick’s, Aurora 
    +For Bruce Culver by Therese Shook 
    Mass: 10:30 AM at Our Lady of the Lake, Church, King Ferry 
      + For All Living & Deceased Members of GSCC 

     

Monday: 5/28 - Memorial Day  
  Mass: 8:30AM at St. Patrick’s Cemetery, Moravia 
       +For Rev. Richard Shatzel by Mary T. Rafferty 

 

Tuesday: 5/29 - Weekday 
   Mass: 9:00AM at St. Patrick’s, Moravia 
     + Helen Young 
 

Wednesday: 5/30 – Weekday 
   NO Mass 
    

 Thursday: 5/31– The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
    Mass: 4:00PM at St. Michael’s, Union Springs 
    + Ed Lopez  
 

 Friday: 6/1 - St. Justin, First Friday 
    Mass & Benediction: 9:00AM at Our Lady of the Lake, KF 
    +For Joan Scollan Powers by Lorraine 
                 

Saturday: 6/2 - Vigil of The Most Holy Body & Blood of  
                           Christ 
    Mass: 5:00PM at St. Michael’s, Union Springs 
      + For Ted Scanlon by Ted & Cathy Hope 
 

 Sunday:  6/3 – The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 
    Mass: 8:30 AM at Patrick’s, Moravia 
       + For Marylou Dunham by Stephen & Debbie Cardinal 
    Mass: 9:00AM at St. Patrick’s, Aurora 
      +For Bruce Culver by Therese Shook 
    Mass: 10:30 AM at Our Lady of the Lake Church, King Ferry 
     + For All Living & Deceased Members of GSCC 
      Spanish Mass: 7:20PM at Our Lady of the Lake, KF 

This Week Remember the following in Masses and Pray-
ers on the Anniversary of  their Deaths:  
Agnes Emperor 1994, Paul Pine 2010,Nicholas Sullivan 
1978, Marian Zimmerman 1977, Rachel Becker 1990, 
Maureen Conboy-Roy 2002, Walter “Jim” Rejman 2009, 
Lucie Gentlecore 1999,  Clarence Becker 1984, Alexis  
Hertel 1984, Rev. Robert J. Downs 2006, Morris Mulkins 
1951, Ellen Heffernan 1951, Elizabeth Lacey 1958, Jacquel-
ine Jones 1961, Anita Sedar 1967, Charles Conaty 1967, 
Estelle Perkins 1986, Ora DeForest 1987, Carlene Mackey 
1991, Martin Halpin, Sr. 2008, Winifred Connor 1956, Frank 
Stukiz 1975, Harold Mahaney 1985, Bertha Neuner 1993, 
Mildred Hettis 1963, Catherine Connell 1993, Caroline O’Bri-
en 1993, Rose Williams 1996, F. Earl Britt 1977,Mary 
McCann 1973, Felix Quaranta 1960, Betty Garrett 1999, 
Alice Mulvaney 2004, Jerry McSweeney 1955, Catherine 
Doolitle 1956, Jennie Ryan 1966, Frances Tyrrell 1967 

  May 27, 2018 

  VITAL STATISTICS  
 

  Fiscal Year July 1, 2017—June 30, 2018         
May 20, 2018 (week 47) 

 
 

Thank you for your generosity each week !  
 

Attendance:  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 300        
 YTD Average. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .302 
 Weekly Budgeted Offering . . . . . . . . .  . .  $ 5,225.50 
 Weekly Offering:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . $ 3,919.00  
 YTD Budgeted Offering . . . . . . . . . . .. .  $ 245,599.00   
 YTD Actual Offering . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . $ 244,698.00 
 Diocesan Missions . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$        435.00 
 

Today’s second reading  reminds us that we are adopted sons 
and daughters—the heirs—of God. We are good stewards of our 
inheritance when we share our faith and fulfill Our Lord’s com-
mand to “go ...and make disciples of all the nations.” 
(Our Sunday Visitor) 

Upcoming Events 
  

Tyburn Academy is currently seeking candidates for the follow-
ing positions: 
  Full or part time middle school & high school math teachers. 
  Full or part time middle school & high school history teachers. 
NYS certificate requested but not required. Send resume to 
Maura DelFavero, Principal, Tyburn Academy, 17 Clymer St., 
Auburn, NY 13021 mdelfavero@tyburnacademy.dom. For more 
information call 315 252 2937. 
 

40 Days for life Ithaca team will be tabling at the Ithaca Festival 
Sat., June 2 from 10am—6pm. Contact Mary Ann Tissot, sweet-
wind53@yahoo.com to volunteer for 2 hour shift.  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2018 
July 30—August 2, 2018 

9:30am—noon  St. Patrick’s, Aurora 
The Theme is “Rolling River Rampage” 

Registration Forms are available at all of our churches. 
Hear a powerful message of God’s abundant love, sing songs, 

Make crafts and enjoy fellowship together 
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Memorial Day Weekend 
 
Monday we will be celebrating Memorial Day. As we remember all those who have died in the service of our 

country, we pray that those who are now serving in the armed forces in areas of conflict may be protected and returned 
home safely to their loved ones. We also pray that future generations will live in peace and will not have to send their 
young people off to war. Memorial Day has become not just a day to honor those who died in service to our country but 
also a day on which we remember all of our departed loved ones. May they rest in peace, and may the Lord give 
strength to all who mourn their dead, especially those who have lost loved ones recently.  

In my time as pastor I have had a tradition of celebrating Mass on Memorial Day in one of our five cemeteries 
in Good Shepherd Catholic Community.  This year a Memorial Day Mass will be held at St. Patrick Cemetery, Moravia, 
at 8:30 a.m.  The early time for the Mass is to hopefully avoid being in conflict with other community Memorial Day 
events.  We ask those attending the Mass to bring a lawn chair. Hopefully it will be good weather. In the event of rain 
the Mass will be celebrated in St. Patrick Church, Moravia.  

Memorial Day has also become a day on which we remember our departed loved ones and visit and decorate 
their graves.  The cemeteries where our loved ones are buried often holds precious memories for us, both happy and 
sad.  For me there are four cemeteries that I have visited where I feel the connectedness to the past generations of my 
family and the memories of the most recent loved ones who have died. 

A few years ago I vacationed in Vermont and visited the cemetery in Addison, VT where my great-great-great 
grandparents, John and Susannah (Ten Broeke) Moorby are buried.  They came to America from England by steam-
ship in the 1840ôs.  Many other family members are also buried there including the grandfather of my grandfather!  His 
name was William and my grandfatherôs name was Arthur, hence the origin of my name, William Arthur.  Seeing the 
graves and tombstones of these ancestors of mine strengthens my connectedness to family. 

In Oneonta, NY there are two cemeteries that I visit.  St. Mary Cemetery and Mt. Calvary Cemetery.  My 
Momôs parents, John Howard and Helena (Burns) Clarke are buried in St. Mary Cemetery, and my Dadôs relatives are 
buried in Mt. Calvary Cemetery including his parents Arthur Roy and Almina (Crooker) Moorby and many of my aunts 
and uncles on the Moorby side of my family. 

The fourth cemetery that I like to visit is St. Patrick Cemetery in Owego.  This is the cemetery   
where I began the tradition of celebrating a Memorial Day Mass over twenty years ago. It is also where my parents are 
buried and where I one day will be buried beside them.    It is my hope to put some flowers on their graves before Me-
morial Day. Whenever I plant flowers whether at the graveside or in a garden it always reminds me of my parents, who 
gave me very early on in life a love of growing things and an appreciation of the beauty a garden brings.   

We honor our departed loved ones by keeping our cemeteries clean and park like in appearance. We try our 
best to care for the five cemeteries in Good Shepherd Catholic Community but the cost of operating the cemeteries 
increases each year. We have received permission from the diocese to take up special collections for our cemeteries 
during the year.   In your envelope packets you will find at different times Cemetery Care envelopes.  Funds received in 
these envelopes help with the maintenance cost of our cemeteries. I ask for your generous support.   When you make 
a donation please mark on the Cemetery Care envelope the name of the cemetery you wish to support.  If you give by 
check please make out the check by using the Cemetery Name.  Please also consider remembering the cemeteries in 
your will; bequests can help us to build up the Permanent Maintenance Funds.  I ask for your financial support in these 
endeavors as we honor our loved ones final resting places.  

Recently we submitted grant applications for each of our five cemeteries.  Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Roch-
ester has graciously offered $1.5 million dollars in grant money to the parish and regional cemeteries in the diocese for 
maintenance projects.  We have requested grant funds to improve our roadways, for resetting grave stones and for 
filling in spots where graves have settled. We should know by next month whether or not our grants applications have 
been approved. 

 I wish all of you a restful and reflective day as we celebrate Memorial Day this year.  
God bless you,  

Father Bill    
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The Feast of the Most Holy Trinity 

Roman Catholic Diocese of Rochester  
150 Years of Faith, Hope and Charity :    Discover the history of the Diocese of Rochester in a 
richly illustrated hard cover, glossy paper, 324 page book in full color. A great gift for family, 
friends and loved ones at a special price of $20.00.   
(checks payable to  Good Shepherd Catholic  Community)  
Books are available in the back of each church for your purchase. 

Champions for Life Sports Center will be hosting its annual CFL Summer Club Program beginning July 
9, 2018. The camp is for children entering grades K-5, and runs weekdays from 8:30am to 3:00pm, with 
after-care available. The program is designed to incorporate fun activities for kids and dialogue related to 
virtue and positive character traits. Register on line championsforlife.org or call 315 252 9305. 


